LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 30th May 2012 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

N Cope – In the Chair

Councillors


David Clark
Mrs A Samson

A Halsey
Mrs Y Blood
Mrs D Walton
The meeting started at 7.30 pm. There were 3 members of the public present.
N Jackson from Francis Jackson Homes spoke to the council regarding the land on Kings Lane where the owners were looking to develop the site.  The area has planning history as given from WBC so the developer is looking to see if the site is worth developing.  A Planning Advice report is to be submitted to WBC. Architect drawing for the proposal for 9 houses and cottages were shown to councillors.
Chair thanked Mr Jackson for his time and information.

Lists of objections were shown to the council regarding the planning proposals for the 10 O’clock public house to turn into flats and houses on the current site.

Apologies 

None received.

 
12/18
Declarations of Interest

Cllr D Walton personal interest in planning application WP/2012/0223/F
12/19
Public Participation

There were 3 members of the public present.  Concern was raised regarding the development of the 10 O’clock public house
12/20
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th May 2012 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record.

12/21
Financial Matters

· Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £1286.25  made at the meeting be approved
	100356
	Info Commissioner
	£35.00
	Data protection

	100357
	Running IMP Int Sports Ltd
	£596.76
	QDJ Mugs

	100358
	Eon
	£37.15
	Kings Lane repair

	100359
	Country Gardens
	£342.50
	Grass cutting

	100360
	N Daft
	£244.84
	Salary & Park

	100361
	HM Customs
	£30.00
	Tax & NI

	
	
	
	

	Total 
	
	£1,286.25
	


· The opening of a bank account to save £10,000.00 for a minimum of 12 months having a 3.5% interest rate was deferred until the new bank account was up and running
· RESOLVED not to open a Government Procurement Card

· The bank account had not been opened yet as councillor details were still needed to be seen at the bank.

· Health and Safety course agreed to pay half of the costs of £95.00
12/22
Action Plan

TK8 – no progress to report – Clerk to ask NCC rights of way for an update
12/23
Highways


Nothing to report – Bus shelter covered in weeds and needs to be cleared at top of Main Street.
12/24
Public Lighting

The new lights for Orlingbury Road, Kings Lane, Roundabout and Wellingborough Road are being upgraded.  The light at the Willows had been repaired.
12/25  Representative of Outside Bodies

Belgrove Park –  The wild flower seed had been ordered for the park and the ground was due to be cultivated before planting.  Waiting for the weather to change before continuing.  Seeds not purchased yet. The spraying of the weeds for the park had not taken place due to the inclement weather.  As soon as it dries a bit then the contractor will weed kill the thistles.  The area is well used with some litter but no damage or graffiti.  It was suggested that a Flagpole could be erected within the park costs could be between £80 to several hundred depending on requirement. Councillors thought the idea of a flag pole was good.  RESOLVED that the pc will buy a flag pole for the village approximately 8-10 metres high.  To look to see is planning permission is required.  Location to be Belgrove Park.  Quotes to be bought to the next meeting regarding flagpole and flags.
Village Hall – Nothing to report.

Community Safety – Speeding statistics for April showed 20 registered along Orlingbury Road.  Write to the police asking for Hardwick Road and School end of Main Street regarding the speeding problems.
12/26
Planning

Ten O’clock public house WP/2012/0223/F and WP/2012/0224O – discussion took place regarding the proposed development and the following was stated:
· Site meeting required

· Concern was raised regarding the entrance on to the site from the Main Road and the lack of parking within the village especially during the school run.

· Felt the building was part of the village history

· Serves as a meeting place and only family pub with garden in the area

· The village would be losing an asset

· Ask regarding the community right to buy scheme
12/27
Land for Sport

Nothing to report – to be removed from the agenda It was stated that the millennium fund monies was only to be spent for land for sport and not recreation equipment therefore no contribution is to be made to the parish council for providing the play equipment within Belgrove Park.  It was suggested that a letter be sent to the trustees asking why they were not prepared to make a donation towards the play equipment as the area was being used for football with a copy of the minutes from the meeting with the pc.
12/28
Queen Elizabeth Diamond Jubilee

Mugs had been distributed to all the children and there were 20 left over for sale to residents, one was accidently broken.
The Chair and Vice Chair expressed his thanks to Cllrs D Walton and Y Blood for the distribution of the mugs and it was RESOLVED to donate a mug each to all the councillors.  Any leftover could be sold for £4.00 per mug.
Village sign – school drawings given to the contractor who will make drawings and let the pc have a draft.

12/29
Governance Review

RESOLVED to contact the Borough and ask if the councillors for Little Harrowden pc could be reduced to 7 rather than 9
12/30
Correspondence

Letter received regarding the problems with dog fouling along Furnace Lane asking that the council contact the dog warden and distribute notices.  Dog notice to be placed on the lamp post.
Kings Lane - a flag pole has been erected in a resident’s garden of which concern was raised at the council.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15p.m

Chair
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